
AVERY TOWNSHIP BUDGET HEARING  

FOR THE 2023/24 FISCAL YEAR  

APRIL 4, 2023 

6:00 P.M. 

The Budget Hearing for Avery Township FY2023/24 Fiscal Year was called 

to order by Thom Seymour, Supervisor at 6:00 p.m. at the Avery Township Hall 

with the Pledge to the American Flag. 

PRESENT: Thom Seymour, Supervisor; Robin Ross, Treasurer; Gary McMurphy, 

Trustee; Dawn Dobbyn, Trustee; Cynthia Damoth, Deputy Clerk. 

ABSENT:  Diane Ives, Clerk 

 Supervisor Thom Seymour read the following to fulfill the requirements 

for the Headlee rollback to be included in the minutes of the FY 2019/2020 

Budget Hearing, including discussion on same as follows.  

The Property Tax Millage Rate proposed to be levied to support the 

proposed budget will be the subject of this hearing. 

The proposed FY2023/24 Budget was reviewed with some discussion from Board 

members and guests present.  

There being no further business at hand the meeting was adjourned at 6:10pm 

with a motion by Gary and second by Robin.  

PUBLIC COMMENT: no additional comments 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Cynthia Damoth, Deputy Clerk 

 

      

   

 


